
 

 
  

 
 
Weekday Masses 

 

Monday– Thursday 8-9am  
        

 

      

 

 
 

      

 
 

 
 

 

 



 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
Email: holytrinityquincyma@gmail.com  

Thank you for your  
ongoing generosity!  
We are current on our 
bills—Praise the Lord!  

The Holy Name Society is 
sponsoring a  

Parish Family Night   
to go see Boston College vs  
U Mass Amherst on Saturday 
Feb. 16th. Tickets are $20.00 
with a BBQ included at the MBS Church Hall before 
we leave. All members of the family are invited. 
Please contact Dave Hemenway at 617-786-9743  
to get more info or purchase a ticket. Flyers available 
in back of both churches.  

Winners of Calendar Raffle  
 

Jan 1—Phil Jones   Jan 2—Nancy Cronin 
Jan 3—John & Erin MacMillen       Jan 4—Margaret Laforest 
Jan 5—Michelle Goldrick  Jan 6—Gregg Miller 
Jan 7—Michael Rowan  Jan 8—Toni & L Roccoforte 
Jan 9—Barbara McMahon  Jan 10- Joseph McConville 
Jan 11- Martin Rigby  Jan 12- Michael Bythrow 
Jan 13- Michelle Gomez  Jan 14- Betty Bythrow  
Jan 15– Fr. Bob Carr  Jan 16– Mary Raymond 
Jan 17– Ralph Ames  Jan 18– Joe & Alda Lyons 
Jan 19– Tom & Stacey Logan Jan 20– Donna Rowan  
Jan 21– Anna Bythrow  Jan 22—Nancy Cronin 
Jan 23– Steve Golden  Jan 24– Sean McMahon 
Jan 25– David Sutherland  Jan 26– Mary Kelly 
Jan 27– Joan Morgan  Jan 28– Liz Wilson 
Jan 29– Alice Hemenway  Jan 30- David Logan  
Jan 31– Elizabeth O’Brien 
 

Congratulations and thank you for supporting Holy 
Trinity Parish, we raised $2025.00 for the Parish. 

 
 

Not too late to join us!  
 

Bible Study Video Series  
 

If your interested in learning how to 
better understand the Bible and the “Big 
Picture” of Salvation History, please join 

us for this excellent 13 part series by 
Biblical scholars Scot Hahn & Jeff 

Cavins  
 

Our Father’s Plan  
As seen on EWTN  

 
Beginning Thursdays January 31, 6:30pm  

At Our Lady of Good Counsel Hall 

The Parish Nurses will be doing their Blood Pressure 
Clinic on Sunday Feb. 3rd after the 8:30 am Mass in 

the MBS Church Hall. 
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 Do you know someone who is homebound and 
would like Holy Communion brought to them?  
Please let us know by calling the office.  
617-479-9200 

 
Daily Masses During the Cold Season are now in Our 
Lady of Good Counsel Chapel 9am Monday—
Thursday Holy Hour / Adoration – 8-9 am  

New Schedule for Confessions: 
 
Confessions will now be Saturdays at Most Blessed 
Sacrament Church from 3:15—4:15. 
 
And 
 
Wednesday evenings 7—8 pm at Our Lady of Good 
Counsel Church. (Eucharistic Adoration as well.) 

Winter Blood Drive   
  Sponsored by Houghs Neck Community Council  
Tuesday March 26th at MBS Hall, Call and make your 
reservation today. Save a Life, only about 40% of the 
population is able to give so please donate. Contact 
Eileen Timcoe at etimcoe@yahoo.com for more 
information or 617-479-4107.  (walk ins also welcome)  

Note from the Pastor 
 
“The word of the LORD came to me, saying: Before I formed you in the 
womb I knew you, before you were born I dedicated you,” (Jer. 1:4)  
Our first reading from Mass points to the fact that life in the womb is 
sacred to God.  That is why we are a prolife people, a people who cher-
ish the precious gift of life in all its stages. God knew us long before we 
were born, and he knows us better than we know ourselves now. We 
were created for union with our God for all eternity. That union begins 
here and now, and if we choose God, it continues forever in heaven. 
God has given us free will to accept Him as our Lord, or to reject Him 
and all that He offers us.  
It is difficult to understand how anyone would reject this free gift, and yet 
we see people saying no to God all around us often in very big ways. All 
sin is saying no to God, but some sin is far greater than other sin, we 
call that grave sin.  Grave sin done with full knowledge and full consent 
of the will is called mortal sin.  Mortal sin destroys our relationship with 
God. The good news is that Jesus has given us the remedy, the sacra-
ment of confession, to absolve even mortal sin.   
That is why we are a people of hope. There is hope for anyone who 
desires to be in Communion with their God.  
Many of the Saints, dedicated their lives to prayer and penance for the 
conversion of those who reject their God and His free gift of Salvation. 
“For what shall it profit a man, if he gain the whole world, and suffer the 
loss of his soul.” (MK 8:36).   
Our gospel reading today shows us how people, even in Jesus day, 
didn’t want to hear the truth. Sadly the truth angers those who do not 
love the truth. Sometimes the truth is painful. Sometimes it reminds us 
of our past failures. It is necessary for the truth to come to the light, 
particularly if that truth is darkness that needs to be conquered by light.  
Jesus points out that the history of Israel was not always a pretty one. 
Yes they were the chosen people of God, and yes they killed the proph-
ets.  
Yet God still used Israel to accomplish his will and bring forth the Messi-
ah, the savior of the world. As Saint Paul wrote: salvation is from the 
Jews.  We are learning that the history of the Church also has darkness 
in it that has come to the light. But there is much more goodness and 
light than darkness. God is still very much at work in the church, in the 
sacraments Jesus instituted and in the everyday saints who strive to do 
God’s will.   
Each day we have many opportunities to say yes to God, to do his will 
in the world and stand up for the Truth.  
In an age where news is nearly instantaneous, we need to discern what 
is true and what is not. Peaceful discernment is needed. There is often 
much more to the story than what is reported—or much less.  
If we love God above all and our neighbor as ourselves, there is no 
room for hatred or condemnation.   
Let us pray for our country and for our government, that all parties will 
seek the truth and address it with prudence and justice. And let us pray 
for our media, that they will come to love and seek the Truth, and report 
it accurately. 

 
Blessings to all—Fr. Martin  

 

The Events Committee of the Parish is tentatively 
planning a direct sales vendor shopping day in April. 
Direct Sales is like Scentsy, Pampered Chef, Avon, 

Tastefully Simple, companies that you usually go to a 
party or order through a brochure. If you are a sales 

vendor and would be interested in a table, please 
contact Eileen Timcoe 617-479-4107 or 

etimcoe@yahoo.com for more information.  
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Marion, Elizabeth & 

William Dwyer 

Rev. Anthony J. Daniele 

Daniel O’Leary Jr. 

Rev. Victor LaVoie 

Nora Canavan 

Ann Packard (months mind) 

Danny Dempsey 

Rev. Stanislaw Z. Kempa 

Rev. Raymond Goulet 
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ELEMENTARY SCHOOL (Grades 1-5) 
Schedule for Classes at Most Blessed Sacrament 
Sundays 8:30 - 10:30 a.m. 
Mass: 8:30 - 9:30 a.m. Most Blessed Sacrament Church 
Class: 9:30 - 10:30 a.m. St. Thomas Aquinas Hall 
 
Schedule for Classes at Our Lady of Good Counsel 
Sundays 9:30 - 11:30 a.m. 
Class: 9:30 - 10:30 a.m. Our Lady's Hall 
Mass: 10:30 - 11:30 a.m. Our Lady of Good Counsel Church 
 

Grade 5 will meet at Our Lady of Good Counsel only.  

MIDDLE SCHOOL (Grades 6-8) 
Tuesdays 6:30 - 8:00 p.m. Our Lady's Hall 
 
 
HIGH SCHOOL (Grades 9-10) 
Sundays 5:00 - 7:15 p.m. 
Class begins with Mass at 5pm, please come 10 minutes 
early to sign in. 5 pm Mass is a required part of  the program- 
no late arrivals without prior permission for a just reason.  

 

 

We now have a Sunday 5pm Mass!  

All are welcome. Confirmation I & II students are 
required to attend the mass as part of their class and 
preparation. We are looking for some volunteers  to 
help with the music ministry at the mass. Please 
contact Fr. Martin or Flynn Fernandes if you are able 
to assist.  

NEW CHOIR MEMBERS NEEDED: We 
are in need of new choir members for all our 
choirs at both locations. If you have a musical 
talent to share with the community we would 
love to have you join us. Please stop by and 
see John Flavin, Eileen Timcoe or any 
member of the choirs after masses. Choir 
rehearsals for OLGC are Thursday at 7:30 pm 
in the OLGC Chapel. MBS rehearses after 
mass on Sat after 4:30pm and Sunday after 8:30 am. John’s 
email is jackpf@aol.com and Eileen’s is etimcoe@ 
yahoo.com 

Dates to Remember 
Jan. 31 —Bible Study 6:30 pm OLGC Hall 
Feb. 3 —Parish Nurses Blood Pressure Clinic 
Feb 16  - Boston College Hockey Game 
Mar 23—Ham & Bean Dinner, Holy Name Society 
Mar 26—Blood Drive 


